45 Congress St.
E‘I‘Eﬂfﬂﬂ. Pa, 15?01

October 2L, 1966

Lt. Colonel Ceorge P. Freeman
Chief, Civil Eranch

Commmity Relations Uivision, USAF
Room LA-120, The Pentagon
Viashington, D. C. 20330

Dear Colonel Freeman:
Thank you for sending the USAF Press Helense on the Colorado project.

I am very encouraged to see that the UMD study has been turnmed over to
a tean of scientists for a full-sezale objactive investigation. This is
definitely a step forward toward a greater understanding of the problem.
I am curdous as to what hypothesis will b2 offered, between (or perhaps
including one of) the extremes of "apacesaips” and "conventional phenomena.®

Regarding the Portage County case, or "Ravenna Case,” I recedvad a
letter recently from Colonel Jorgensen, informing me that his office is
reviewing the material I sent Colonel !Mims, commenting on hls letter to
Congreseman Stanton. In order that Colonsl Jorgensen have reviewed not
only my letter, but the materdal I claim it is based on, I sent him an
updated copy of the NICAP yeport, feeling this would sawve some time other-
wise spent in pethering it from other sources. I feel confldent his ofifice
will give this material close attention. (You probably heve eeccess to it,
so I will oot bother you with a set of enslosures.)

The recent claims of Kent State University student Donald Wymer, that
a balloonerig launched by him and eome frisnds the night of April 16-17
aocounted for the object chased by the police officers, are disturbing.
Major Quintanilla effectively queshed the ildea that the men chased a balloon,
pointing to a discrepancy in wind directisns. VWhat bothers me 1s thet
someona would try to capltalize on the expariences of the police officers.
Along with the ridiculous claimg of "pontastesg” that tell of rides to
Vemis, this sort of thing does inesleulabls hamm to the effort of pathering
evidence, such as I believe is avallable in the April 17 event, thot indlcates
truly vnusual aerial eetivity. I am plad Bjor Quintanilla enccurszed the
Hecord-Courder not to get invalved in such dubiovs publieity.

hgain, thanks for the press relesse. If you have such an arrengement,
I would appreciste being put on your "mailing 1ist" for such future materisl.

Sincerely,

William :. Weltzel, Cheirman
Pittsburgh Subcomrittee, NICAP

2c: Colonsl Jorgensen
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Sticky Note
NICAP conclusion of Air Force Investigation















































































































































